Mount Vernon Continuum of Care for the Homeless

Meeting Minutes

February 19, 2009

Meeting Facilitator: Karl Bertrand

Present: 

	K. Bertrand, PD&D
	C. Jones, City of Mt. Vernon

	T. Brown, HOPWA
	T. Mastroeni, Mt. Vernon United Tenants

	J. Cooper, Planning Dept.
	A. Murray, Westhab

	T. Garrett, Renaissance
	A. Muhammad, Renaissance 

	P. Harper, HMIS
	D. Scholar, City of Mt. Vernon

	R. Iaboni, City of Mt. Vernon PCD
	Y. Spiegel, PD&D


 TOPICS:

I. Welcomes and Introduction

II. Announcements

Troy Garrett is the new Homeless Outreach/Case Manager at the YMCA since the beginning of 2009.

III. Westchester CoC future Annual Renewal Amounts

Handout shows projected amounts of funds available for new projects in Westchester CoC as level of funds required for renewals grows. As shown, There will be almost no money for new projects starting with 2011 application. Whatever level of funding exists in year when required renewal level (ARA) is above the Pro-Rata Need for county will be permanent Hold-Harmless Need (HHN) funding level. 

After that, only source of funds for new projects is the Samaritan Initiative which can only be used for permanent housing for chronic homeless. Alternately, renewals can be eliminated, and replaced by new projects up to the HHN but they can be only HMS or PH as well.

Thus, next two years is last chance to fund any SSO or TH programs.

In addition, HHN can be maximized at ~$1 million above the PRN if all new projects over next two years are 2-year SHP projects.

Planning process will proceed over next few months. Agencies should prepare suggested programs for review by Partnership in March and April for application in May/June.

IV. ESG expansion

Stimulus bill includes one time disbursement equal to10X normal ESG funding, which must all be spent over next two years. Mt. Vernon will get $800,000.

V. S+C reclassification

Three S+C projects done as SRA have actually been run as TRA for 5 years. HUD has threatened to defund these projects. We asked to simply change the classification instead. Formal grant amendment request has been sent to HUD. 

VI. Homeless street count results

County street count never happened. 4 homeless found on street in Mt. Vernon.

VII. CMV response to HUD finding regarding YMCA

Revised new occupancy agreement language has been sent to Lisa Lockley for approval.

VIII. Monitor APRs

All APRs due through 1/2009 have been sent to HUD.

6 APRs due in next two months.

B60-4007 Westhab SSTE has been completed been never arrived at CMV. D. Scholar will follow up with Jim Coughlin at Westhab.

Other upcoming APRs include:

C50-4031 CMV S+C IV

B70-4004 CMV Harm Reduction

B70-4005 Homeless Employment Init.

B70-4006 Westhab Mt. Vernon OWN

B70-4007 MVUT Rehousing Assistance

Send all APR as soon as possible to Yoav Spiegel for review.

IX. Review of Mt. Vernon CoC-funded housing status report

Programs fund a total of 49 units, there are 60 leased units in Mt. Vernon.

Projects with open beds include:

C20-4019 CMV S+C

C60-4030 CMV S+C V (2 beds)

C70-4026 Veterans (2 new beds)

X. Other new business

Data remediation with vendor is in process. Job is to remove duplicate grants and clients, standardize rules for entering anonymous clients, etc. No data will be lost. Promised deadline for functionality is 3/15/09. Hopefully, system will be ready for entering of new data and generation of APRs soon. Until then, continue to keep paper records for all clients.

All agencies must email to Pat at pqh2@westchestergov.com


Name

Agency


Main HMIS contact at agency

Two recommendations for HUD

a) Chronic homeless definition results in being unable to help those who are newly homeless because they have fallen on hard times.

b) Those in transitional housing should still be considered chronic homeless.

XI. Next meeting date

March 19th.



